THE SALVATION ARMY

EMPORIA, KANSAS

February 7th, 1942

Doctor F.C. Allen Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

It is with a sincere regrett that Mrs Brigman and I had to leave Lawrence just at this time when I feel the efforts being put forth was producing such good results in the interest of the Salvation Army and the Community. But it was necessary that we carry out the wishes of Brigadier DeBevoise.

We did want to see you before leaving Lawrence and to let you know how much we have appreciated your help and interest in our program, It was largely throught the support that you and the Members of the Advisory Baerd that made it possible to see so much good accomplished and believe me sincerely when I say thank you for all that you have done.

It would be a real pleasure if when you are in Emporia that you let us know it so that we can see you.

Please give my best regards to Mrs Allen.

Yours truly,

Ofin Brigman, Capt.